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HOSA BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 07-12-09

ATTENDANCE:

 Greg Lutz

 Liz Alecusan

Shawn Hiller
 Scott Etnyre

Skip Zawodny

Randy Eidemiller

Stacy Schumacher
Donnie Hale

Amy Wobser
        Vernon Anthony


Guest:   Randy Babb
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Greg Lutz. 
-Introductions were made.

1. Online Registration: Greg reported that while a number of things have been addressed with regard to problems with online registration, some problems remain. Problems still requiring resolution include registration issues (allocation of payment for multiple children from one family), content management system in the website, and the need for security to allow for maintenance of GOYSL and FC registration. 

2. Dr. Pepper/Snapple: We have asked vendor for right to stock the vending machines ourselves in order to keep money kept in machine at $30.00 or less due to recent theft. Skip Zawodny volunteered to re-stock the machines and Shawn Hiller offered to assist. 

3. Chik-fil-A: They have asked that HOSA send an announcement in Thursday July 16 newsletter that there will be Crew members giving autographs at Tuttle Crossing Chik-fil-A restaurant location. Motion to create such an e-mail announcement was voted on and passed. 

4. Uniroyal: Uniroyal has offered a coupon that gives away a free soccer ball to those using the coupon while buying  Uniroyal tires during a proscribed thirty day period. For each tire purchased using these coupons HOSA is given a portion of revenues received by Uniroyal. A motion to participate during October of this year was made and passed. 

5. Fee Assistance Program: Stacey Schumacher and Skip Zawodny agreed to meet in order to develop a proposal regarding the fee assistance program and to present to the board at the August 2009 meeting. 
6. Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer did not arrive until after the meeting was officially adjourned. 

7. Office Space: A motion was made to provide the landlord of the HOSA Cemetery Road office with thirty day notice of intent to vacate, with vacate date to be August 31, 2009. Motion passed. 

8. Policy Revisions: Stacy Schumaker presented policy changes for various programs. Motions were made to approve the Recreational, FC Academy, Junior Academy and TOPS policy changes. All motions passed. A motion was made to table discussion of the GOYSL policy changes due to need for further clarification of various sections regarding equal play time and coach licensing. A motion was made by Skip Zawodny to strike 4.3.2 from the GOYSL policy that allows car-pooling requests. Motion passed. 

9. Referee Program: Randy Babb and Donnie Hale reported on referee classes. Randy Babb reported that www.hosa.assignby.net was live.

10. Public Relations: Shawn Hiller reported that the 4th of July event raised approximately $250 after expenses. 

11. Recreation: Stacy Schumaker reported developing new training sessions for coaches and developing tri-fold brochure with coach FAQ’s.

12. Junior Academy: Nothing to report.

13. GOYSL: Skip Zawodny reported we have registered twenty six teams with a wait list. Randy Babb reported that first GOYSL camp held in Worthington was successful 

14. TOPS: Liz Alecusan reported that only twelve players had been registered thus far. Liz Alecusan also suggested establishing a mentoring program at the Hilliard High Schools. Vern Anthony reported on fund raising activities.         

15. Fields: Greg Lutz reported that water pump is now working at the complex. 

16. Camps: Amy Wobser reported we had fifty two children attend first two days. 

17. FC: Stacy Schumaker requested names of Directors and data on current pay levels for each. 

18. Other business: A motion was made to end requests for car pooling in Recreation program. Further to the motion was that players may opt-out of a coach/team but may not pot-in. Motion passed. 

19. Other business: Vern Anthony requested to discuss trainer compensation levels and payment for licensing with Bill Morris and Greg Lutz. 

Motion to adjourn made at 9: 22 p.m. Motion passed. .  

